BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

BORN

SHEARER - Gary and Jaim'e (Giroux) welcome with love a beautiful baby girl Alexa Marie born November 12, 1997, weight 7 lbs. 6 oz. Sister to Randy and Samantha. Happy grandparents are Pat Shearer and the late Bruce of Hemmingford and Louise Chenier and Marcel Giroux of Hemmingford.

DIED

BENSON, Doris Jean (née Allen) - Suddenly at home in Ottawa on Thursday, November 13, 1997 in her 90th year. Beloved wife of the late Dr. Harry G. Benson, formerly of Montreal. Dear mother of Joyce Garinther and Lois Laquerre (Jacques). Loving grandmother of Katherine and Scott; David, Robert and Christopher. Funeral was held on November 17 in the Garden Chapel of the Tubman Funeral Home.

KERR, Helen Bernice - In Montreal on November 21, 1997, aged 68 years, daughter of Louise Kerr and the late Arthur Kerr; survived by her brothers Stewart and Murray as well as relatives and friends. Funeral service was held from the Chapel of the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown on Monday, November 24. Interment Georgetown Cemetery.

SANDERS, Alberta E. - At St. Joseph's Hospital, Syracuse, N.Y. after a long illness on Wednesday, November 19 at the age of 92 years passed away Alberta E. Sanders of Syracuse, N.Y. She was a native of Huntingdon and was the daughter of Joseph and Mary LaFramboise. Her husband of 37 years, Roy Sanders died during April of 1976. She is survived by her son Carl Ferguson, her daughter: Marion Ferguson both of Syracuse. Three grandchildren, three great grandchildren, several nieces and nephews in Canada and several grand-nieces and grand-nephews in Malone. Funeral service was held Saturday at 2:00 p.m. at the Kelly Funeral Home and then at the St. Joseph's Church, both in Huntingdon. Arrangements entrusted to Kelly Funeral Home Inc., 19 Lake St. Huntingdon.

ZIJP-HENDRIX, Sarah - In the Netherlands, at the age of 83, on Wednesday, November 19, 1997. Beloved wife of Mr. Jan Zijp (Netherlands) and dearly loved mother of Herman Zijp (France Maice), Lida Pit (Bert Pit), Ormstown, Meinke, Dirk, Jan and Wout, Netherlands. Donations to U.N.I.C.E.F. in memory of Sarah Zijp-Hendrix would be appreciated.

IN MEMORIAM

WELBURN, Patricia - In loving memory of the dearest Mother and Grandmother who passed away 1 year ago, on November 30, 1996.

Remembering you will always be easy to do for the

special woman that you were and how you touched the hearts of everyone. You left us with the most sweetest memories that we will treasure forever and you will always be sadly missed.

Julia, Bob, Emilie & Ryan

WELBURN, Patricia - In loving memory of our friend Pat, who passed away November 30, 1996. *God's Greatest Gift, Remembrance.* We shall never forget you.

Ted & Hazel Norman & family

Congratulations New CGA



CHRISTINE NIEUWENHOF, CGA A graduate of Concordia University in April 1995 with a Bach. of Commerce, she continued her studies to obtain her CGA (Certified General Accountant) designation in Sept. 1997.

Congratulations from your family & friends

MARRIED

BANNING-GILLESPIE - On Saturday, Nov. 15, 1997 in Vancouver, B.C., Lennard A. Banning married Kathleen A. Gillespie. They will take up residence in Vancouver.

DUHAIME-POTTER - Brent A. Duhaime son of Hughen and Fredericka Duhaime married Wendy Potter on November 8, 1997 at St. Martin's Church, Heritage Park, Calgary, AB. The reception was held at the Golf Club in Airdrie. The couple are residing in Airdrie, AB.

IN MEMORIAM

WINTER, Ross - In loving memory of a husband, father and grandfather who passed away November 20, 1996.

Do not stand at my grave and weep, I am not there, I do not sleep, I am a thousand winds that blow, I am the diamond glints on the snow, I am the sunlight on ripened grain, I am the gentle autumn rain. When you awaken in the morning's hush, I am the swift uplifting rush, Of quiet birds in circled flight, I am the soft stars that shine at night, Do not stand at my grave and cry, I am not here, I did not die.

You are with us always, Verna & Family

CARD OF THANKS

I would just like to say thank you to the many friends who remembered me while I was a patient at the Barrie Memorial and Valleyfield Hospitals, and also to the nurses and staff for the excellent care given me.

Merle Ferry

The family of the late Michael J. Hayvren, who passed away peacefully on November 1, 1997 in Mississauga, Ontario, would like to extend their thanks to all the neighbors and friends who expressed their condolences with cards and phone calls. Your wishes were especially comforting during a particularly difficult period.

The Hayvren Family Agnes, Diane, Mark Jarrod and Matthew

I would like to thank the nurses and staff of the Huntingdon Hospital for their care of my husband George Simpson during his illness. I haven't put anything in to thank the nurses in all the years he has been there. I'm sorry I haven't thanked the staff for all their care until now.

Loving wife, Iris Simpson

Sincere thanks to all our relatives and friends for their best wishes, gifts, food, and for visiting us on the occasion of our 50th Wedding Anniversary. It was most appreciated.

Lila and Norris Rowe

I would like to thank Dr. Vandor, the nurses and Staff on the third floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care extended to me while a patient there. Also to my family, friends and relatives, thank you for the cards, visits and good wishes. All was much appreciated.

Elizabeth McDowell

The family of the late Mrs. Constance Isobel Davies Black would sincerely like to thank Dr. Blonde, the nurses and staff of the second floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care our mother received while she was a patient there. Thanks also for the many acts of kindness shown by our relatives, neighbors and friends. The beautiful flowers, visits, food, phone calls, cards, donations to St. James Church and charitable organizations are greatly appreciated. The comforting words of the Rev. Sinpoh Han, reading by Doreen Christie, solo by Eunice Hicks accompanied by the organist Jean McEwen with the combined choir of members from St. James', St. Paul's and Ormstown Presbyterian Churches will always be remembered. To the People's Warden Jim Peters for preparing the church and hall for the service and to the Anglican Church Women who prepared and served delicious refreshments after the service as a tribute to our mother, our most heartfelt thanks. Every act of kindness will ever be remembered. May God bless you all.

Sincerely, George Black, Elizabeth Henshaw, Marjorie Patterson

We wish to say thanks for the many acts of kindness including sympathy cards, mass cards and donations to charity in memory of Gisèle Faubert who died September 29, 1997 at the age of 51.

Jean Dumouchel & Gerard Faubert & Families